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PLEDGE ENVELOPES 

2020 pledge envelopes will be 
available on the table across from 
the church office (outside of the 
Sanctuary) on December 29.  If 
you do not find a box with your 
name on it and need envelopes, 
contact the church office (265-
9700) or see Georgia Hubbard. 

 

WINTER COMMUNION 

will be celebrated on January 12 
at both the 8:00 and 9:30 a.m. 
worship services.  Join us! 
 
 

   

ANNUAL REPORTS DUE 

Presidents, secretaries and 
treasurers – your annual reports 
are due in the church office by 
Monday, January 6. 

Articles may be submitted via 
printed copy, e-mail attachment, 
or on a computer disk or thumb 
drive. 

 

 

 

 

 

THE ANNUAL MEETING 

of the Congregation will be held 
Sunday morning, January 26, at 
10:45 in the Social Room.  
Please plan to attend to review 
2019 and look forward to 2020. 

 
 



FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 

Dear Beloved of God, 

We stand on the threshold of a new year.  In Christ, we are new creations, 
putting away old selves that focus on ourselves, and continuing to center 
our lives in Christ.  We have a multitude of reasons for gratitude for all the 
ways God has blessed us here at Webster Presbyterian Church and beyond. 
So we end the year with thanksgiving.  

And we look ahead with great hope and anticipation.  We trust that God has 
work for us to do, and with prayer and energy and encouraging one another 
along the way, we step forward.    

I found a prayer for the New Year that I will share, for it is in some ways a 
charge to live into the coming Kingdom of God into 2020. Let this be our 
prayer as a church and as the beloved people of God.  

A New Year’s Prayer 

As the dawn breaks on a new year, let us give thanks for all we hold 
dear: our health, our family and our friends. 

Let us release our grudges, our anger and our pains, for these are 
nothing but binding chains. Let us live each day in the most loving ways, 
the God-conscious way. Let us serve all who are in need, regardless of 
race, color or creed. 

Let us keep the God of our own understanding in our hearts and chant 
God's name each day. Let us lead the world from darkness to light, from 
falsehood to truth and from wrong to right. 

Let us remember that we are all one, embracing all, discriminating 
against none. 

May your year be filled with peace, prosperity and love. May God's 
blessings shower upon you and bestow upon each of you a bright, 
healthy and peaceful new year.                                                                

 - Rev. Marcy Sheremetta 

Love to you all as together we live the love of Christ,  

 

WHAT GOES UP MUST COME DOWN! 

We will un-decorate the church on Sunday, January 5, after the second 
service.  All are welcome to join us, and we will divide and conquer.  A few 
“strong” backs would be appreciated to help us get all of the trees down, 
taken apart and put away! 
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SHINE KICKOFF IS HERE! 
Do you have a preschooler-5th grader?  Then 
please plan to stay January 5 after the 9:30 

service.  We will meet in the Shine Room 
(basement room under the Memorial Room) for 
our kickoff event!  Here’s a sneak peak of our 
plans this month.  See you there! 

Memory Verse for January: 
You are the light of the world. A city on a hill can’t be hidden.  

Matthew 5:14 

January 5
 

Worship Week 
January 12

 

STEAM Week 
January 19  

Parenting in Faith  
January 26  

Service Week 

Kickoff Party 
& Children’s 
Worship 

Circuit ball 
exploration, 
shadow art, 
and tower 
challenge 

The whole family, 
including parents 
and older/younger 
siblings, are invited 
for a group activity. 

Blessing Wall 

 
CHILDREN’S CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
Stewardship: 

Thank you to all our families who are helping to make our Mission 
Outreach program possible.  The children are doing a great job bringing 
their offering envelopes each week.  If your child has not received a box 
of envelopes, please help yourself at the table across from the CCE office.  
If you forget to bring your envelope on Sunday, you’ll find extra 
envelopes on the small table near the children’s worship bulletins. 

We are excited to report that because of the steady 
giving we are able to continue our support for Maxinne 
in the Philippines as well as two additional projects.  
Each Sunday School class was given $20 to select gifts 
for the Angel Tree project.  We were also able to donate 
$70 to Heifer Project International, and the children 
were asked to decide how many goats, chickens, alpaca 
and sheep they wanted to donate! 

 

Vacation Bible School 2020  

is July 27-31. 

Mark your calendars! 
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STEWARDSHIP & FINANCE 
HELP WANTED:  Many of you know that Bob and Jan Rich will be 
moving out of the Rochester area in 2020.  Our church family will miss 
them in so many ways. 

They will leave a big hole in our church’s financial operations.  Both Bob 
and Jan have served on the Stewardship & Finance Committee for many 
years, and we welcome new members to join the committee in 2020.  We 
meet on the 2nd Thursday of each month. 

More importantly, Jan has also been the Church Treasurer for some time, 
and we need to replace that position.  The job has three main 
responsibilities: 

1. Payroll: liaison between the Church and Paychex, our payroll 
processor; 

2. Mission: planning, processing and reporting the mission part of the 
budget; 

3. Financial control: account reconciliations, investment accounts, 
contributions to and disbursements from the Endowment, Memorial and 
other special funds. 

As you can see, these really are 3 distinct responsibilities.  We’re looking at 
ways to reorganize to involve different people for each – it’s not necessary 
for any one person to step up for all three responsibilities.  In fact, we 
already have a volunteer for the mission responsibilities – but the mission 
committee could still use new members, including someone to learn this job 
for the future. 

Finance and accounting backgrounds are not needed.  The main 
requirements are good organizational skills, communication, a balanced 
perspective on the church’s total financial picture, and the ability to 
maintain good documentation. 

Are you good at coordinating with outside vendors?  Please see one of us 
about the payroll job. 

Do you have a heart for mission and want to learn more about the programs 
we support?  Please see us about helping on the mission committee. 

Do you have experience with bank and investment accounts?  Please 
consider the financial control responsibilities. 

We really need your help.  Please prayerfully consider how you can help in 
one of these areas.  You can talk to Jan Rich, Don George or any other 
member of the S&F committee for more details. 

Thank you! 
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CHANGES TO OFFICE HOURS 
Beginning January 2, the church office will be closed on Fridays. The 
office will usually be open Monday through Thursday from 9 a.m. to 3:30 
p.m.  Please have your bulletin announcements in by Wednesday at noon.  
On most weeks, Georgia will be in the office on Mondays and 
Wednesdays and Thursday mornings, and Karen will be in on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays. 

DO WE HAVE YOUR CORRECT EMAIL ADDRESS? 
We are moving toward email for most of our church communications, so 
it’s imperative that we have your correct email address! We’ve sent out 
several “All Church Emails” in December (not the same as the Prayer 
Chain) such as for the Carol Sing, the Adult Christmas Party, and 
canceling Wednesday Supper due to snow.  Did you get them?  If not, 
please call or email the Church Office with your correct email address 
(265-9700 or office@websterpres.org). 

THE PATHWAY IS GOING DIGITAL! 
To better steward postage and printing costs and staff hours, our February 
2020 Pathway will be the last edition as we know it (printed booklet 
mailed to your home). Instead, you will receive email newsletters, and 
we’ll also be moving to enhanced usage of our amazing church Facebook 
page and our new church website to communicate with the church family.   

Are you “off the grid” (no email, no Facebook, no internet)?  No worries 
–you will find printed copies of the email newsletters at the Chapel 
entrance and the lower Narthex Welcome Table.  Homebound and no 
email? Call us, and we will drop a copy in the mail.   

WOMEN’S JANUARY CIRCLE MEETINGS 
Naomi – Wednesday, January 8, 6:00 p.m., at the home of 
Sandi Blakey (841 Rolins Run).  Program:  Soup/Salad 
Supper. 

King – Thursday, January 9, 10 a.m., at Cherry Ridge. 
Program:  Distribution of funds. 

Rachel – Monday, January 27, 7 p.m. in the Memorial Room.   

Program: Valentine craft project for Friends at Home. 

THANK YOU FROM GRACE HOUSE! 
We collected many Christmas gifts and gift cards for the men at Grace 
House and their children.  Ed and Les from the staff there received our 
gifts, were delighted with them, and said to please thank and give their 
Christmas greetings to everyone in our congregation!  Our gifts along 
with those from other churches were distributed to the men at their 
December 18 Christmas party.  Thank you for your generous donations! 
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 ADULT EDUCATION 

Date Sunday Mornings at 10:45 

1/5 Bible Study with Pastor Larry 

Room 1 

1/12 Pastor’s Choice with Rev. Eileen 

Sanctuary 

Marriage Built to Last 

Room 9/10 

1/19 Mission: Never Say Never Stables 

Sanctuary 

1/26 
ANNUAL MEETING OF THE CONGREGATION 

Social Room 

 
Learning for a Lifetime 

January 12:  Marriage Built to Last 
Peter & Bea Pape will show the video Learning to Communicate Clearly 
and lead a discussion after.  This series is for those married a few years or 
many!  As Pastor David Jeremiah writes, “Just as saying I do at the altar is 
only the beginning of a marriage, saying I believe to Christ is only the 
beginning of that relationship as well.  True love means always seeking to 
love a spouse better and more deeply.  Likewise, entering into a relationship 
with Jesus means the same – spending a lifetime getting to know Him and 
learning to love Him better and more deeply.”  Loving for a lifetime is a 
daily journey – whether in a marriage or in our relationship with Jesus 
Christ.  How are your communication skills? Come join us to find out! 

January 19: Never Say Never Stables 
Meet Janice Hyde, owner of Never Say Never Stables and founder/CEO of 
the Never Say Never Foundation, located here in Webster.  Hear her story 
and find out more about this life-enriching equine program created to 
connect children with the healing and unconditional love of horses.  For 
children diagnosed with cancer, autism, mental or physical disabilities, or 
other life challenges, this program provides assisted horseback riding and 
horse-oriented activities to lift the children’s spirits and encourage healing.  

January 26: Annual Meeting of the Congregation 

All members, please plan to attend this important meeting of our 
congregation at WPC.  We will be reviewing the activities of our church in 
the past year and the outlook and hopes for our church in the new year. 
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TRUSTEES’ CORNER 
Although the weather is still cold, we hope you are comfortable and 
content.  The warm weather will return (eventually)!  With that 
eventuality in mind, we ask for volunteers to perform routine care on the 
grounds and gardens of the church.  We don’t mean for this to be a long-
term burdensome commitment, but a couple of hours to maintain our 
facility. Many hands make light work! If you have questions, see Tina 
McNeary or Peter Pape. 

We are also in need of an additional board member.  If you 
are interested in helping out, let the office or any of the 
Trustees know. 

As always, if you see something that you think needs 
attention, let us know. 

Please be careful in this icy weather on the parking areas 
and paths. Containers of salt are at each entrance for your 
use.  

SESSION 

Clerk of Session Needed: Our Nominating Committee reported at the 
December Session meeting that they have secured officer candidates for 
2020, but still need a candidate for Clerk of Session.  Prayerfully consider 
if this is a calling for you, even if you can commit for only one year. 
Responsibilities include taking minutes at the monthly Session meeting 
and any congregational meetings. You would have no other committee 
responsibility and be provided with training.  If you’re interested in this 
exciting opportunity to be involved in the leadership of the church, 
contact a member of the Nominating Committee, a pastor, or the current 
clerk, Julie Cox, to learn more. 
January Congregational Meetings – please plan to attend these 
important meetings. 

• A Nominating Meeting: on Sunday, January 5, at 9:15 a.m., we will 
meet in the Social Room to nominate and elect officers for 2020.   

• The Annual Meeting of the Congregation will be on Sunday, 
January 26 at 11a.m. in the Social Room, where we will hear about 
the current state and finances of the church.   

Fifty Years Celebration: In January, we will celebrate 50 years of our 
church at this location, which will include a dedication of the shiny new 
outside sign in front of the church!  Contact Pastor Larry if you would 
like to be part of a committee that will plan the event. 
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OPEN HOUSE 

For the 2020-21 School Year 
 

Saturday, January 11, 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. 
and 

       Thursday, January 16, 6:30 - 8:00 p.m. 

Parents and children – come meet the teachers and board members, tour 
our facilities, and learn about our programs.  Applications for enrollment will 
be available, and you can even register at the Open House. Please note 
changes to the class times. 

2 Day Program (Monday & Thursday) 3 & 4 Year Olds 
8:45 – 11 a.m. or 11:45 a.m. - 2 p.m. 

 
3 Day PreK Program (Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday) 4 & 5 Year Olds 

8:45 – 11 a.m. or 11:45 a.m. - 2 p.m. 

If you have questions, please call Laura Blair at (585) 265-1578 
Our Facebook page:  Webster Presbyterian Preschool 

Active church members: enrollment is now open for 2020-21!  

Please contact Laura Blair for a registration form. 

2020 BLANKETS SUNDAY 
Without Blankets Sunday, Church World Service would not be able to offer 
these blankets to others. When disasters strike, when temperatures drop, 
when sidewalks become home...you make sure someone is there offering 
warmth.  Imagine the possibilities!  Each blanket is only $10, but the 
difference our congregation can make by providing blankets is inspiring. 

Blankets Sunday will run from January 26 - February 16 this year.  Please 
consider giving! 

SOUP-ER NEWS! 

Wednesday “Supper and Scripture” evenings will meet at 6 p.m. on January 
15, 22, and 29.  Plan to join us for supper and fellowship in the Social 
Room, followed by a time for scripture, praise and prayer.  Circles, small 
groups, and individuals are encouraged to sign up to help with the dinners 
or to provide devotions.  Contact Tara Hunt (315-226-0810) or Melinda 
Gaudioso (705-1482) for more information or see the sign-up sheet in the 
Social Room. 

THE 2020 FLOWER CHART IS UP! 

January 19 and February 2, 9, and 16 are available to remember special 
people or events or to give glory to God by funding flowers for the 
communion table.  Ruth Fischer, Flower Fund Coordinator, will contact 
those who sign up regarding arrangements. (265-2080). 
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YOUTH CALENDAR 

Date 
Church 
School 

Youth Fellowship * 

1/5 Worship Movie Night 

1/12 9:45 No Youth Activity 

  1/18  Leave for Youth Winter Retreat at 9 a.m. 

  1/26 9:45 Skating, 3:30-5 p.m. 

        * 4:00 – 6:00 p.m. unless otherwise noted 

YOUTH NEWS 
January 5 – Movie Night: On the eve of returning to school we’ll relax 
in our comfy clothes and enjoy a movie in the Youth Room from 4-6 p.m. 
Bring blankets, sleeping bags or bean bag chairs to snuggle up in. 
Concession snacks and drinks are provided. We’ll have a selection of 
inspirational movies, and youth are welcome to recommend a movie. 

On Saturday, January 18 at 9 a.m. we gather at WPC to leave for the 
Youth Winter Retreat.  Pastor Larry DeVuyst will be leading our retreat 
study on Acceptance. We’ll read what the Bible says about acceptance 
and discuss how to put it into practice.  Of course we will also play fun 
games, eat good food, relax with our friends, watch a movie, and dance in 
the moonlight.  We return from retreat on Monday, January 20 by noon. 
This year we will stay at the home of Karen Fargo’s father in Cato, NY – 
about 1 hour from church.  Youth should bring sleeping bags, a mat, a 
pillow, personal items, board/card games…and…your friends!  Please 
sign up by January 7, so we can plan and purchase food. Registration 
forms are available on the website, by email, and at fellowship. The cost 
is $50. Youth should use January 12 to do their homework and study in 
preparation for the retreat weekend. 

On January 26 we will strap on skates at the Webster Ice Arena, 865 
Publisher Parkway, from 3:30 – 5:00 p.m. Parent drop off and pick up 
will be at the arena.  Skaters can rent or bring their own skates. We will 
collect $4.00 per skater. 

All youth grades 6  to 12  are welcome and are encouraged to bring friends 
to Youth Fellowship.  Permission forms can found on the WPC website 
under the youth tab.  Please bring the completed form to the next event. 
http://websterpres.org/files/Youth/YouthPermForm%202019-
20%20updated.pdf .  Contact Wanda to be added to the email distribution 
list and join our Facebook group at Webster Presbyterian Church Youth 
Fellowship. 

Together in Fellowship, 
Wanda Nungesser, Director of Youth Ministries 

          youth@websterpres.org 585-414-1337 
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PMF 

Presbyterian Men’s Fellowship hosted the Annual Pastor’s 
Breakfast at Rochester Presbyterian Home on Saturday 
December 7.  We enjoyed a grand time of sharing in Christ 
with Pastor Larry, Rev Eileen, Rev Mellinger and Pastor 

James.  Forty two members of WPC, both men and women, joined in the 
feast, gifts, messages of hope, and caroling with the residents.  Jay Petrino 
graciously guided us through the morning as our M.C.  A new 
entertainment director, Kathy, and a new chef, Hosea, navigated a very 
busy morning.  Several of our members stayed to enjoy the Nate Rawls 
Community Band.  The partnership and ministry with RPH continues with 
joy on all sides. 

PMF coordinated a WPC financial gift, consistent with last year, to the 
Eastern Service Workers.  WPC joined the ESW Food Distribution 
(packing and delivery) effort in November and December.  Placing 
elements of food carefully in a box, then assuring delivery, one by one, 
brings more joy than you can imagine.  

As we close out 2020, keep watch for exciting news from PMF, and 
consider your involvement in the Steering Committee.  Contact Jim 
Hoffman, Jeremy McKay, Dick McNeary, Jay Petrino, Chris Downs, or 
Todd Fargo for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Did you enjoy the video clips by Andy Stanley that 
Pastor Larry shared?  Is your Small Group looking for 

program ideas?  The church library has several Andy Stanley video series 
waiting for you to use.  Stanley, the founder and pastor of North-Point 
Ministries, is an energetic and engaging speaker with messages that make 
you think.  Each video lesson is 20-30 minutes long. The series comes with 
a leader’s guide to help spur a discussion. 

The available DVD’s are Ask it!, Christian Is Not What You Think, 

Follow, and How to be Rich.  You will find them in the Small group 
section of the library. 
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DEACONS’ DOINGS 

Ushers & Greeters Needed!  We are looking for people who are 
interested in greeting and/or ushering at the 8:00 a.m. and 9:30 a.m. 
services in 2020.  Greeters arrive 15 minutes prior to the 9:30 a.m. service 
and stand at the south entrance to greet people as they arrive for service.  
Ushers have a few simple responsibilities to help the service run 
smoothly, such as handing out bulletins and collecting the offering and 
the attendance sheets from the Friendship Pads.  Generally, ushers and 
greeters are called to serve a couple times a year.  Both jobs are a great 
way to interact with the your church family while serving your church!  If 
you have any questions about what is involved, please contact Clark 
Chippero (585-329-1839 or cchipper@rochester.rr.com)  If you would 
like to be added to our list of greeters and ushers, contact Clark or the 
church office. 

 

Donations needed for the Williamson Come-Unity 

Center Food Barrel: 

Food items can be placed in the barrel in the Upper Narthex.  
Food items most needed include: 

• Peanut butter 

• Boxed meals 

• Soup  

Thank you for your generous donations to the Williamson 

Come-Unity Center Angel Tree!  

Thanks to the generosity of our congregation, 200 gifts were donated to 
the Williamson Come-Unity Center this holiday season. 
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SPIRITUAL NURTURE 

LECTIONARY PASSAGES  
FOR JANUARY 

We invite you to read and meditate on these 
lectionary passages to expand your Biblical 
aptitude and to prepare for worship each week.   

Sunday, January 5 
Old Testament: Jeremiah 31:7-14  
Psalm Psalm 147:12-20 
New Testament: Ephesians 1:3-14 
Gospel: John 1:1-18 

Sunday, January 12 – Baptism of the Lord 
Old Testament: Isaiah 42:1-9  
Psalm: Psalm 29 
New Testament: Acts 10:34-43 
Gospel:   Matthew 3:13-17 

Sunday, January 19 
Old Testament: Isaiah 49:1-7 
Psalm Psalm 40:1-11 
New Testament: 1 Corinthians 1:1-9 
Gospel:   John 1:29-42 

Sunday, January 26 
Old Testament: Isaiah 9:1-4 
Psalm Psalm 27:1, 4-9 
New Testament: 1 Corinthians 1:10-18 
Gospel:   Matthew 4:12-23 

  

MEMORY VERSE FOR JANUARY 

 “Be still and know that I am God” 
Psalm 46:10 

COME JOIN OUR NEW SMALL GROUP! 

A new Small Group is now meeting on the first and third Fridays of the 

month from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. in Room 9/10.  Connie Rice is leading.  If you 

are interested, please contact Connie Rice (703-0618) or Barbara Hach 

(746-0764) with your questions. 

DO YOU HAVE IDEAS FOR A LENTEN ACTIVITY? 

Your Spiritual Nurture Committee is already thinking ahead to Easter and a 

Lenten activity.  If you have suggestions and/or wish to participate, please 

contact Barbara Hach, Connie Rice, Bob Rice, Jim Hoffman or Bob Blakey. 
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FAMILY NEWS 

 
 

 

 

INTERCESSORY  PRAYERS 

In December we prayed for: 
Herbert Oelkers, Ron Kloosterman, 
Cathy Warren, Zoey Street, Courtney 
Ponczkowski, Bob Anderson, Karen 
Gibson, Gary Daigle, Linda Haynes, 
Kim Vokulich, Doreen Dodd, and 
Michael Fumai. 

NEW ADDRESSES  

Joan Baden 
Care Center, Room 606 
320 E. Main Street 
Crosby, MN  56441 

Jennifer Lense 
558 Birch Meadows Circle 
Webster, NY  14580-4046 

Thelma Washburn 
Creekstone Enhanced Memory Care 
10 Nancy’s House 
20 Crossing Creek Drive 
Fairport, NY  14450 
223-1604 
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PATHWAY DEADLINE 
The deadline for the February 
issue (our last print edition) of 
The Pathway is noon on 
Monday, January 20.  Please 
e-mail your article to 
kboard@websterpres.org 
and 
ghubbard@websterpres.org 
or bring your articles to the 
church office. Be sure to send 
items to both Georgia and 
Karen to ensure your message 
gets through if one of the 
computers is down. 

 
HOLIDAY HOURS 

& 
NEW HOURS FOR 2020 

The Church Office will be 
closed on: 

• Tuesday, December 31, 
and Wednesday, January 1 
for the New Year holiday;  

• Monday, January 20, for 
Martin Luther King, Jr., 
Day. 

Reminder:  the Church Office 
will close at noon on December 
26, 27, and 30. 

New 2020 office hours will 
begin on Thursday, January 2: 

• Monday-Thursday             
9 a.m. -3:30 p.m. 

• Closed Friday 

 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  Church Office Closed 

1 
2 

  9:00  Preschool 

  9:00  Flying Club 
10:30  Book Study 
 
 

 

 

3 
  9:00  Preschool 

10:00  Small Group 

 

4 
  9:00  Prayer Time 

 

5 
  8:00  Chapel Worship 
  9:15  Congregational Meeting 
  9:30  Sanctuary Worship 
  9:45  Children’s Praise & Play 

10:00  Church of God by Faith  
10:45  Shine Children’s Program 
10:45  Adult Christian Ed. 
10:45  Undecorate the Church 

 
  4:00  Youth Fellowship  

   Annual Reports    6 
            Due  
  9:00  Preschool 
  6:30  BS Troop 262 

 

  7:00  Session & 
            New officers 
  7:00  BS Committee 

7 
  6:15  Men's Book Study 
  9:00  Preschool 
  9:30  Women’s Bible Study 
 

  1:30  Women’s Club 
 
 
 

  5:00  TOPS 
  6:00  GS Troop 464 
 

8 
  6:30  Breakfast/Bible Study 
  8:00  WIC  Program 
  8:30  People w/o Partners 
  9:00  Preschool 

 
  6:00 GS Troop 502 
  6:00  Naomi Circle 
  6:45  Boy Scout Comm. 

  7:00  Chancel Choir 
  7:00  Small Group 
  7:00  Scout Troop 425 

9 
  9:00  Preschool 
  9:00  Flying Club 
10:00  King Circle 
10:15  Book Study 

 
  6:00  GS Troop 434 
  6:30  Youth Committee 
  6;30  GS Troop 508  

  7:00  Officers-Training  
  7:00  Stewardship & 
              Finance 

10 
  9:00  Preschool 

 
 

11 
  9:00  Prayer Time 
10:00  Preschool 
        Open House 
 

      Communion Sunday    12 
      White Rose Sunday 
  8:00  Chapel Worship 
  9:30  Sanctuary Worship 
  9:45  Children Christian Ed. 

10:00  Church of God by Faith  
10:45  Adult Christian Ed. 
10:45  Shine Children’s Program 
 

  2:30  GS  Troop 868 
  3:00  Baywinde Worship 
  5:30  Girl Scout Troop 617 

13 
 
  9:00  Preschool 

   
 

 
 
 
 

  6:30  BS Troop 262 
  7:00  Garden Club 
  7:00  Mission Comm. 

14   
  6:15  Men's Book Study 
  9:00  Preschool 
  9:30  Women’s Bible Study 

 

 
 
 

  5:00  TOPS 

  6:00  GS Leaders 
  7:00  Cub Scout Committee 
  7:15  Trustees Meeting 

15 
  6:30  Breakfast/Bible Study 
  9:00  Preschool 
 
 

 
  3:30  Alzheimers Assoc. 
 
  6:00  Supper & Scripture 

  7:00  Boy Scout Comm. 
  7:00  Chancel Choir 
  7:00  Scout Troop 425 

16 
  9:00  Preschool 
  9:00  Flying Club 
10:15  Book Study 
 

 
 
 
 

 
  6:30  Preschool  
        Open House 

17 
 
  9:00  Preschool 
10:00  Singles Group 
10:00  Small Group 

 
 
 
 

  5:00  Phillips Village 
               Dinner 
 

18 
  9:00  Prayer Time 
 
 

----Youth Retreat---- 

19 
  8:00  Chapel Worship 
  9:30  Sanctuary Worship 

  9:45  Children’s Christian Ed. 
10:00  Church of God by Faith  
10:45  Adult Christian Ed. 
10:45  Shine Children’s Program 

 
        -----Youth Retreat--- 
 

Pathway Deadline 20 
Church Office Closed 
 

 
-----Youth Retreat--- 
 
 

 
  7:00  Spiritual 
             Nurture 

21 
  6:15  Men's Book Study 
  9:00  Preschool 

  9:30  Women’s Bible Study 
 
  5:00  TOPS 
  6:30  Adult Ed. Committee 

  7:00  Deacons Meeting 
  7:30  PMF Steering Comm. 

22 
  6:30  Breakfast/Bible Study 
  9:00  Preschool 

 
 
 
  6:00  Supper & Scripture 

  7:00  Chancel Choir 
  7:00  Small Group 
  7:00  Scout Troop 425 

23 
  9:00  Preschool 
  9:00  Flying Club 

10:15  Book Study 
 

24 
 
  9:00  Heart &  Hand 

 

25 
  9:00  Prayer Time 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

  9:00 GS Event 

       Annual Meeting           26 
  8:00  Chapel Worship 
  9:30  Sanctuary Worship 

  9:45  Children Christian Ed. 
10:00  Church of God by Faith  
10:45  Annual Meeting 
10:45  Shine Children’s Program 

  2:30  GS Troop 868 
  3:00  Baywinde Worship 
  3:30  Youth Fellowship 

27 
  9:00  Preschool 

  6:30  BS Troop 262 

  6:45  Preschool Dads 
  7:00  Rachel Circle 
  7:00  Mission Comm. 

 

28 
  6:15  Men's Book Study 
  9:00  Preschool 

  9:30  Women’s Bible Study 
 

 
 

  5:00  TOPS 
  6:45  Preschool Dads 

29 
  6:30  Breakfast/Bible Study 
  9:00  Preschool 

 
 
 
 

  6:00  Supper & Scripture 
  6:45  Preschool Dads 
  7:00  Chancel Choir 
  7:00  Scout Troop 425 

30 
 
  9:00  Preschool 

  9:00  Flying Club 
10:30  Book Study 
 
 

  6:30  Pinewood Derby 
             Set-up 

 

31 
 

  6:00  Pinewood 
             Derby 
 

 



 


